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Call to order:
Mike Bowman, General Chair, called the Allegheny Mountain Swimming House of Delegates (HOD) to order at 7:45 p.m.

Secretary:

Minutes for the November 17, 2004 HOD meeting were distributed and posted on the AMS web site.

Pete Barry presented the following corrections to the minutes:

Remove paragraphs 2 and 3 under the Age Group short course and replace with:

“We have had increase in our age group open meets for the first half of the season.  There was on 5100+ entries for the Oct AGO and 7200+ for the Nov AGO.  We had 1 team not follow entry procedures and will be asked to forfeit their meet deposit.  We also had several complaints about a meet host and would like to remind everyone that you are hosting meets and need to treat teams as visitors.  If not, teams will not attend your site and go elsewhere.  I will be sending out notices to the teams to notify them of the problems.”

Dave Gadd moved and Dan Bower seconded a motion to approve the November 17, 2004 minutes as amended.  Motion carried.

Treasurer:

Mike Bowman presented the December 2004 AMS financial reports.  Jerry Schaefer moved and Mike Globig seconded a motion to approve the December 2004 AMS financial reports.  Motion carried.

Mike moved and presented the following two budget variance requests to the HOD:

1. Airfare for the General Chair to attend the USS General Chair meeting in Colorado Springs.  

2. A $2,000 per year request to fund John Schaefer’s effort with the AMS web site.  The budget variance would be $1,600 since $400.00 had already been budgeted.

Don Wagner seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

Age Group:

Pete Barry presented the draft 2005 Long Course Schedule.  Not all bids have been submitted.  The final structure and schedule will be posted on the AMS web site and voted upon at the March AMS HOD meeting.  Considerable discussion ensued regarding a requirement to require proof of qualifying times for all individual events at “A” meets.  Some questioned the generality of qualifying time and felt that “official meet results” need to be defined.  It was agreed that the Age Group committee will work on developing criteria as to what constitutes a qualifying time.  John Lynch said that Long Course times should be able to be used in the Short Course season (seeded after the Short Course times), and Short Course times should be able to be used in the Long Course season (seeded after the Long Course times).

The Zone team coaches will be:

Pete Barry

Ed Bahan

Jeff Armstrong

Julie Rocks

Kelly Vernal

Registration:

Jerry Schaefer reported that one coach had been fined for an improper “sign in” without proper certification.  The fine has been paid.

Jerry also reported that it has been discovered that a few swimmers participated in a meet and were not registered.  Some fines will be assessed.

Jerry reminded the HOD that an address is needed on a registration and to use legal first names not nicknames.

General Chair:

Mike Bowman reported that a club who rented the AMS equipment will lose their rental deposit and may be asked to cover the costs to repair some of the equipment.

Mike presented the following proposal from John Schaefer:

“I’d like to quickly address the problem that has resulted in people using either outdated or improperly typed email addresses.  This seems to have resulted in some entries not reaching their desired destinations for the SPAX Odd Age meet.  If you are not aware of this problem yet, please see the main web page site (http://www.amswim.org).

I have proposed, but have not been able to present, a system of stable email addresses for our Clubs.  (I have not been prohibited from resenting this; it’s just that I have not had the time to attend any HOD meetings since switching Clubs.)  The system goes as follows:

Each AMS Club would be “issued” at least two email addresses such as “ANSC-entries@amswim.org” and “ANSC@amswim.org”.  The first email address would be for all entry-related emails going to ANSC.  The second email address would be for all Club-related emails going to ANSC.  These emails would be “forwarding only” email addresses.  They would not take up space on our email server at all.  The email addresses to which these addresses would forward would have to be maintained by me whenever changes occur within a Club, but the AMS email addresses used for these functions would never change!  Unless someone mis-types the “ANSC-entries@swim.org” address, they could be assured that the entry would go to the proper person.  In fact, a club could even designate that their respective AMS emails go to any number of people- just in case a particular Club’s recipient ISP is having problems.  For example:

“HD-entries@amswim.org”couldgo to foeblow@thisisp.net and kathydoitall@thatisp.net

“HD@amswim.org” could go to president@hd.com,  hdsecretary@comcast.net as well as to marycontrary@zoom.net

Of course, whenever a Club’s email addresses change, they would have to notify me to update their forwarding information.  I would do this and also test that it has been updated properly.  What could go wrong here?  Well, I suppose a Club could forget to notify me of updates. That would result in the emails going to whoever received them the last time or to a non-existent email address if it had been canceled.  In the latter case, all the emails would “bounce back” to me-notifying me that there is a problem with the forwarding address.  A person could still mis-type the xxxx@amswim.org address, but, assuming they got the “amswim.org” part of the address correct, it would fall into a “catch-all”  amswim.org email bin that I could deal with.”

Mike Ganze moved and Niki Happel seconded a motion to approve Jon Schaefer’s proposal.  Jerry Schaefer amended the proposal to mandate effective with the Long Course 2005.  Both Mike and Niki agreed with the amendment.  Dave Morrison questioned the need to make this proposal mandatory.  Motion carried.

Mike Bowman opened the floor for nominations for the Conoco Phillips Service award.  Mike nominated Stan Stefanski.  The General Chair then asked for a vote by acclamation.  The House unanimously approved Stan Stefanski as the recipient of the AMS Conoco Phillips Service award by voice acclamation.

Niki Happel complained about certain coaches who whistle loudly on pool deck.  Jerry Schaefer asked her to bring it to the attention of her coach who should discuss the matter with the meet referee.
Old Business:

The motion made by John Lynch and seconded by Dan Smith at the November 17, 2004 AMS HOD meeting that “Junior National” he added to the list of AMS nationally funded meets was brought to the floor for a vote.  The motion carried.

New Business:

None

Adjournment:

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 9:20 p.m.
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